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REGULAR MEETING 
 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Doug Cheek. 

Present were Sandra Garrison, James Dumas & Cliff Hill 

The invocation was given by James Dumas. 

The pledge to the flag was led by Mayor Doug Cheek. 

Motion was made by Sandra Garrison to approve minutes of Nov. 8, 2022 meeting. Motion was seconded by 

James Dumas and approved. (4-0) 

 
Well Update 
Mayor Cheek and James Dumas will have a meeting with Ken Bryan, Turnipseed Engineering, on Thursday, 
December 15th at 8:30a.m. to discuss how to move forward with the Evans Street well situation.  David Syfan, 
attorney, stated that there was nothing in the July 14, 2022 Notice of violation letter (Radiological MCL 
violation) that stated the well had to be shut down.  Mayor Cheek stated they will ask to Mr. Bryan and 
decide the next steps that need to be taken.  He also stated that EMI has submitted a pre-application for a 
grant under the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. 
 
 Round-About 
Mayor and council discussed the round a bout that is being proposed by the Georgia DOT on Historic Homer 
Highway at the intersection of Evans Street and Highway 98.  Discussed options for traffic route when Athens 
Street is closed. 
 
Other Business 
Cliff Hill will talk to DOT about a flashing light at the stop sign on Highway 51 South.  There have been several 
accidents with people running through the stop sign. 
He also discussed putting no through truck signs on Sycamore and Blue Bell Streets. 
He stated that he has met with KCI regarding some pipe repair and road work that needs to be done in the 
town. 
 
Sandra Garrison made the motion to purchase two flashing speed limit signs.  Motion was seconded by Cliff 
Hill and approved (4-0) 
 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
         Respectfully submitted by  
         Carol Ayers   
                                                                     


